
 

CITY OF OREGON CITY  

YOUTH ADVISORY COMMISSION CLOTHING 
DRIVE PLANNING SUBCOMMITTEE - PTA 

CLOTHES CLOSET TOUR 

 

  

Jennings Lodge Campus, 18521 SE River Rd, Milwaukie, OR 97267 
Thursday, May 02, 2024 at 4:00 PM 

CALL TO ORDER 

 The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 

 PRESENT: 5 

 Bella Bone, Julian Guerra Molina, Denyse McGriff, and Adam Marl 

 STAFF: Hannah Schmidt  

 EXCUSED: Brianna Nizic, Henry Cardona Gameros, and Justin Evers  

 ABSENT: None 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

 None provided.  

DISCUSSION ITEM 

1. Erienne Bolsinger, volunteer Chair of the PTA Clothes Closet of Clackamas County, 
and Rian Hood, OCSD Community Education Supervisor, met with the Planning 
Subcommittee and gave them a tour of the facilities at Jennings Lodge Campus. A 
list of the current donation requests were given to Erienne Bolsinger and she will get 
back to the Youth Advisory Commission with any updates that need to be made to 
the list. The PTA Clothes Closet has about 2 full racks of high school clothing 
donations – which is low compared to their other youth inventory. 
 
Hannah Schmidt told the group that she received an email from the Oregon City 
Super Thrift assistant manager last week indicating that Super Thrift is interested in 
supporting the Youth Advisory Commission in their clothing drive. Hannah Schmidt 
has attempted to get in contact with Super Thrift multiple times but has not heard 
back. Hannah Schmidt will try to reconnect by the end of the week again.  
 

2. Erienne Bolsinger and Rian Hood gave a tour of the Clothes Closet and the 
Jennings Lodge gymnasium to the group and everyone discussed the shopping 
event for the clothing drive. Erienne Bolsinger confirmed that Thursday, May 30 from 
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5:30 – 7 p.m. will be the date and time of the shopping event. Erienne Bolsinger 
expressed that it would be helpful to have an organizing work party before the event 
to help prepare for the event. Erienne Bolsinger proposed Saturday, May 25 from 9 
a.m. – 12 p.m. as the work party date. Rian Hood is confirming if that date is suitable 
for the buildings schedule.  
 
Hannah Schmidt proposed having another Planning Subcommittee meeting where 
there would be a quorum. At the next Planning Subcommittee meeting the following 
items must be discussed:  

• Scope of free shopping event (all youth or only high school clothing 
offered?) 

• Food offered at the event 
• Tabling/booth opportunities for other community-based organizations 
• Advertisement plan for shopping event  
• Involvement of the Clackamas County Youth Action Board  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. with the next Youth Advisory Commission Clothing 
Drive Planning Subcommittee meeting scheduled for Wednesday, May 8 from 4 p.m. – 
5 p.m.  


